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REFLECT 
I remember as a child the meticulousness my father would bring 

to a task.  Whether it be tending to a chore in the yard, repairing 

something, or painting a room, the tiniest of every detail  

demanded his attention.  He had great patience.  I benefited 

greatly by his example and remember these lessons well.  We all 

need examples to follow.  It is important to identity folks who 

excel at simple things and show us how to do things well.  There 

are those among us and those who have gone before us who 

serve as these models and witnesses.  They are ordinary people 

who in their “extraordinary ordinariness” capture our attention 

and allow us to see things more clearly. 

These are the prophets, martyrs, teachers, witnesses, heralds, 

and innovators who bring a single-minded devotion to God to 

even the simplest of tasks they perform.  They have an openness 

to being used and become vessels of Divine justice, mercy, and 

presence.  They call us to the “more” of life and point us to the 

Gospel in all of its simplicity and splendor.  They remind us of the 

little ones of the Kingdom and the values we all need to cultivate 

and possess.  They are the poor in spirit, the meek, the merciful, 

and the peacemaker who often are rejected not only by those 

who have far different agendas but by those you think would 

welcome them. 

All of the saints in heaven and on earth form this cloud of  

witnesses who journey with us as we make our way through life. 

They offer us inspiration, wisdom, intercession, and support. 

They direct us toward true happiness and remind us that we are 

all called to be saints.  All it takes is desire, love, and fidelity. 

There is much we can learn from the official saints of the church. 

Their guidance is ever before us and ever with us.  But there is 

also a lot to learn from the unofficial saints of the church.  They 

sit beside us every Sunday, are our neighbors and ordinary  

people we meet every day.  Because of the devotedness of their 

faith, they remind us to keep going, remain focused, and cultivate 

purpose and meaning, and give voice to those who have none. 

The inspiration is all around us. 

Pay attention to the details.  Do what you do with great love. 

Know that you are not alone.  Believe that you can persevere. 

Have great faith. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR THE  
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM 2020-2021 

We are asking to partner with you, the parents of our parish  
children, to come together and teach the children in a team 
effort.  We promise to be there every step of the way and journey 
with you through our Catholic faith which is rich in Christian 
teaching, scripture, history, and tradition. 

• Grade K-8 will be homeschooled using the Loyola Press  
textbook, with catechist involvement and parish support.  
Monthly K-8 Parent Meetings will be required for only a  
half-hour on a Thursday evening at Holy Family Church to 
pick up materials and lesson plans for the coming four 
weeks of lessons. 

• Grade 2 will only meet at St. Bernard Church the first  
Saturday of each month for sacramental preparation with 
their classroom teacher, as well as continued homeschool 
lessons with parents.  

• Grade 9 will be meeting in person at St. Bernard Church on 
Sunday evenings starting in October 2020.   

• Grade 10 will follow the schedule that was mailed home to 
the incoming Confirmation Class of 2020.   

**Please note if you choose not to homeschool your student 
this current academic year, it will affect your student’s grade 

placement in their next upcoming year in the  
Religious Education Program. 

CHANGE IN CONFIRMATION DATE 
The Confirmation date has been changed to 

Saturday, November 21st at 10 am and 1 pm. 
Please contact the Religious Education Office 
at 860-973-1717 ext. 117 with any questions. 

Mrs. Pat Keck 
Coordinator of Religious Education K-10 

 

FROM FR. GOLAS  

Archbishop Blair has requested that our parish participate in the 
Forward with Faith fund raising campaign for the Hartford Bishops’ 
Foundation.  Information about the foundation can be found on 
page 3.  This is a capital fund raising effort that spans 5 years. 
The goal is to raise money for the future needs of the Archdiocese 
and its parishes.  The campaign will begin shortly and I ask for 
your prayerful consideration of making a donation as you are 
able.  With pandemic and economic challenges, we’ll do the best 
we can.  



 
 
 

 

 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY  
AT HOLY FAMILY CHURCH 

The traditional projects, Annual Turkey Collection and  
St. Nicholas Project, have been altered due to COVID-19.  

You can still help us meet the needs of the many families we 
serve by making a monetary donation, cash or check, payable to  

St. Vincent de Paul Society - Holy Family.   

Put your donation in an envelope and label it:  
FOR SVDP - THANKSGIVING AND CHRISTMAS. 

Drop it in a collection box at weekend Masses or mail it to  
St. Jeanne Jugan Parish at Holy Family Church, Attention: SVDP, 

23 Simon Road, Enfield, CT 06082. 

God Bless You for helping during this uncertain time. 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL HOLIDAY PROGRAM  
AT ST. BERNARD CHURCH 

UPDATED GIFT CARD INFORMATION 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and to ensure the safety of the 
public, the St. Bernard Conference of St. Vincent de Paul has 
made the difficult decision of not setting up the Giving Tree or 
holding any food collections for the holidays.  Instead we will be 
distributing grocery gift cards for Thanksgiving and Christmas as 
well as store cards so that clients may buy gifts for Christmas.  
Please consider donating a Target or Walmart gift card to help 
those in need in Enfield.   

Cards may be dropped off at the St. Bernard rectory, Monday 
through Thursday from 9 am - 3 pm, or on Friday from 9 am - noon. 

Thank you in advance for your kindness and generosity. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Hartford Bishops’ Foundation is a Catholic Foundation led by 
a group of dedicated lay men and women.  The Foundation has 
awarded more than $4 million to Catholic parishes, schools, and 
organizations in our Archdiocese.  To learn more about the  
foundation, please visit: www.hartfordbishopsfoundation.org. 

In the coming weeks, St. Jeanne Jugan Parish will be hosting some 
ZOOM informational sessions about The Hartford Bishops’ Founda-
tion.  The Foundation serves Catholic parishes and organizations 
throughout the Archdiocese.  If you would like to receive a link 
to participate in one of these sessions, please email the parish 
office at admin@sjjenfield.org or sbadmin@sjjenfield.org, and 
we will send you a link to learn more.   

YES, WE ARE STILL COMMITTED TO HELPING THE HOMELESS HERE IN ENFIELD!!! 

The Enfield Safe Harbor Warming Center will be operating two or three nights per week, from 6 pm to 9 pm, during the winter months 
of January 3, 2021- March 27, 2021 as an Outreach and Engagement center to assist our homeless in Enfield during this Covid-19 pandemic. 

ESHWC received permission from the Archdiocese of Hartford to use St. Raymond of Penafort Parish - St. Patrick Church at 64 High Street 
in Enfield as the Engagement facility, where Enfield homeless guests can enter the building to obtain snacks, socks, winter clothing, and 
possibly Magic Carpet tokens to connect them with agencies for their shelter needs.  

We will be following all safety protocols to ensure that our volunteers and guests will be safe.  

We are in of need volunteers to assist us with the setup, cleaning, tearing down and sanitizing, as well help with the flow of traffic and 
the number of people entering and exiting, assuring they follow safety protocols, helping to distribute the winter goods and snack 
items, and directing guests to exit through a separate area from the entrance. 

Volunteers will be trained in all safety and health protocols, and training is scheduled at St. Patrick’s Church at 6:30 pm on Tuesday, 
November 17, 2020 and at 6:30 pm on Tuesday, December 15, 2020. 

For more information please email Monica Wright at mwright.eshwc@gmail.com or text 860-970-9065. 

WOMEN’S CONFERENCE: GOING VIRTUAL! 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Archdiocesan Women's  
Conference, originally scheduled for November 7th, has been 
postponed in-person.  However, the experience of the Women's 
Conference will take place in an extended virtual format, running 
from November 2020 to May 2021.  A chance to "attend" a 
workshop and prayer experience will be available monthly.  

These virtual events will take place on the first Wednesday of 
every month at 7 pm.  Attendees will register in advance for the 
virtual event and are welcome to come as they are - yoga pants 
or sweatshirt or stilettos, glass of wine or cup of tea - to partake 
in spiritual nourishment and time in community as a taste of the 
experience of the Women's Conference (a workshop and prayer 
experience) in this socially distant time.... and of course, it will 
be free of charge!  Visit www.CatholicEdAOHCT.org to register 
for these monthly events! 

https://www.hartfordbishopsfoundation.org
mailto:mwright.eshwc@gmail.com
http://www.CatholicEdAOHCT.org


SATURDAY OCTOBER 31 

8:30 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 

3 pm . . . Confessions (HF) 

4 pm . . . Vigil Mass (All Saints Day) (HF) 

4 pm . . . Confessions (SB) 

5:15 pm . . . Vigil Mass (All Saints Day) (SB) 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 1 (ALL SAINTS DAY) 

7:30 am . . . Mass (SB) 

9 am . . . Live-streamed Mass (HF) 

10:15 am . . . Live-streamed Mass (SB) 

11:30 am . . . Mass (HF) 

MONDAY NOVEMBER 2 (ALL SOULS DAY) 

7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB) 

9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 

TUESDAY NOVEMBER 3 

7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB) 

9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 

2 pm . . . Legion of Mary (HF Fr. Kerwan Hall) 

WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 4 

7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB) 

9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 

THURSDAY NOVEMBER 5 

9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 

FRIDAY NOVEMBER 6 

7:30 am . . . Daily Mass (SB) 

9 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 

9:30 am . . . Exposition and Adoration (HF) 

3 pm . . . Divine Mercy (SB) 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 7 

8:30 am . . . Daily Mass (HF) 

3 pm . . . Confessions (HF) 

4 pm . . . Vigil Mass (Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time) (HF) 

4 pm . . . Confessions (SB) 

5:15 pm . . . Vigil Mass (Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time) (SB) 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 8 (THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 

7:30 am . . . Mass (SB) 

9 am . . . Live-streamed Mass (HF) 

10:15 am . . . Live-streamed Mass (SB) 

11:30 am . . . Mass (HF) 

 

Daily Masses at both churches are live-streamed on our website 

(sjjenfield.org).  The 9 am Sunday Mass at Holy Family Church and  

the 10:15 am Sunday Mass at St. Bernard Church are also  

live-streamed on our website (sjjenfield.org). 

Location Key: 

HF = Holy Family Church 

SB = St. Bernard Church 

SBS = St. Bernard School 

LA = Little Angels PreSchool 

BAPTISM 

To register for the Parish’s 
Baptism Prep Class, please 
call 860-973-1717 to speak 
with Kacey at Holy Family 
Church rectory or Sally at  

St. Bernard Church rectory.  
Baptism Prep Class occurs 
on the second Tuesday of 

the month at 7 pm in  
classrooms 2 and 3 at Holy 
Family Church.  Baptisms 

can be scheduled by calling 
Kacey or Sally once parents 

have completed the  
Baptism Prep class.   

Baptisms can be scheduled 
on any Sunday of the month 

except on major religious 
feasts or holidays. 

RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays from 3 - 3:30 pm  
at Holy Family Church,  

4 - 4:30 pm at St. Bernard 
Church, and by appointment. 

CONFIRMATION 

In the Hartford Archdiocese, 
students are confirmed in 

their sophomore year after  
a year of preparation.   

Please contact our  
Religious Education office 

for more information. 

MATRIMONY 

Arrange with pastor at least 
6 months before 

wedding date. 

HOLY ORDERS 

Young men interested 
in the priesthood may speak 

with any priest for more 
information.  Please visit 
hartfordpriest.com for  

more information. 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 

Priests are available for 
anointing either at home or 

in the hospital.   
Please contact the parish 

office to arrange. 

BOOK OF 
REMEMBRANCE 

ST. BERNARD CHURCH 

The Book of Remembrance 

will be on a podium near the 

altar at St. Bernard Church 

during the month of  
November beginning  

Sunday, November 1st. 

Please write your intentions 

for your departed loved  

ones in the book. 

As COVID-19 is still a concern, 

please be sure to use hand 
sanitizer before and after 

writing in the book. 

FALL CEMETERY 
CLEAN-UP 

Fall clean-up at St. Patrick 

Cemetery and St. Adalbert 
Cemetery will begin  

November 9th, weather 

permitting.  We ask that all 

urns, containers and  
decorations be removed at 

this time and taken with you 

for disposal or left at the 

dumpster.  It is very unsightly 
for discarded items to be left 

along the road.  Artificial 

flowers are allowed after 

November 1st. 

Decorative items and  

mementos of any kind are 
not allowed and will be  

removed and discarded.   

Please also consider that 

anything left in the cemetery 

is not secure and is subject 
to theft or damage.  Check 

the Cemetery Rules sign or 

please call the Cemetery 

Office at 860-745-2411 with 

any questions.   

Thank you for your  

cooperation in keeping our 

cemetery a serene and Godly 

place of repose for our loved 

ones.  Other area cemeteries 
are also in the process of Fall 

clean-up. 



SATURDAY OCTOBER 31 

8:30 am . . . Sr. Angela Ayotte† and Kathleen Ayotte† (Requested by Patricia  
      Guillerault) - HF 
4 pm . . . Debbie Marotta† (Requested by Connie and Lucille DiBella) - HF 
5:15 pm . . . Rejeanne Gilbert† (Requested by Monique Marquis) - SB 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 1 (ALL SAINTS DAY) 

7:30 am . . . Mary Kane† (Requested by her Children, Grandsons, Family and  
      Friends) - SB  
9 am . . . Deceased Members of the Legion of Mary† (Requested by the Legion of  
      Mary) - HF 

10:15 am . . . Deceased Members of the Legion of Mary† (Requested by the Legion  
        of Mary) - SB 
11:30 am . . . Thomas Januszewski†, 1st Anniversary (Requested by his Family) - HF 

MONDAY NOVEMBER 2 (ALL SOULS DAY) 

7:30 am . . . For the Souls of all the Faithful Departed at St. Jeanne Jugan Parish† - SB 
9 am . . . Forgotten Souls† (Requested by the Wigmore Family) - HF 

TUESDAY NOVEMBER 3 

7:30 am . . . Josephine Walor† (Requested by Conrad and Dolores Lachendro) - SB 
9 am . . . Angela Soucy† (Requested by her Daughter, Jeannette) - HF 

WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 4 

7:30 am . . . Alan Crossley† (Requested by the Golas Family) - SB 
9 am . . . Elmer Johnson†, 1st Anniversary (Requested by Steven and Maureen  
      Haynes) - HF 

THURSDAY NOVEMBER 5 

9 am . . . Marty Berube† (Requested by his Uncle) - HF 

FRIDAY NOVEMBER 6 

7:30 am . . . St. Jeanne Jugan Parishioners - SB 
9 am . . . Eileen Reilly† (Requested by Dan and Mary Reilly) - HF 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 7 

8:30 am . . . Lorette Lacroix† (Requested by Ron and Carol Choiniere) - HF 
4 pm . . . Lucien Gendreau†, 7th Anniversary (Requested by the Gendreau  
      Family) - HF 
5:15 pm . . . Patrick Filiault†, 2nd Anniversary (Requested by Nancy) - SB 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 8 (THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) 

7:30 am . . . Alan Crossley† (Requested by the Golas Family) - SB  
9 am . . . Tom Green† and Carol Green† (Requested by their Family) - HF 

10:15 am . . . Joan Smith† (Requested by Sylvia and Ray Stanio) - SB 
11:30 am . . . Brian Green†, 3rd Anniversary (Requested by his Family) - HF 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 1: Rv 7:2-4, 9-14•Ps 24:1bc-2, 3-4ab, 5-6 [cf. 6]•1 Jn 3:1-3• 
          Mt 5:1-12a 
MONDAY NOVEMBER 2: Wis 3:1-9•Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [1]•Rom 5:5-11 or  
            Rom 6:3-9•Jn 6:37-40 
TUESDAY NOVEMBER 3: Phil 2:5-11•Ps 22:26b-27, 28-30ab, 30c, 31-32 [26a]• 
           Lk 14:15-24 
WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 4: Phil 2:12-18•Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14 [1a]•Lk 14:25-33 
THURSDAY NOVEMBER 5: Phil 3:3-8a•Ps 105:2-3, 4-5, 6-7 [3b]•Lk 15:1-10 
FRIDAY NOVEMBER 6: Phil 3:17-4:1•Ps 122:1-2, 3-4ab, 4cd-5 [1]•Lk 16:1-8 
SATURDAY NOVEMBER 7: Phil 4:10-19•Ps 112:1b-2, 5-6, 8a and 9•Lk 16:9-15 
SUNDAY NOVEMBER 8: Wis 6:12-16•Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8 [2b]•1 Thes 4:13-18 or 
          4:13-14•Mt 25:1-13 

You can access the Daily Mass Readings via our parish app, at our parish Web site 
(www.sjjenfield.org) or by visiting the U.S. bishop’s Web site (www.usccb.org). 

DAILY MASS READINGS 

At St. Bernard Church, the chapel  
candle burns in memory of Debbie  
Marotta, at the request of the Legion 
of Mary; the sanctuary candle burns in 
memory of Homer and Esther Boucher, 
at the request of John and Marybeth Boucher.  

Contact the St. Bernard Church office for  
information about having the chapel or sanctuary 
candles burn for your intention.    

Elija Felipe Rodriguez 

Welcome to the table of the Lord! 

 

 

 

 

 

Adriana Horan  
and  

Hunter Horan 

First Holy Communion  
October 24, 2020 

Rest in peace 

Faye Bajumpaa 
Jean M. Beaucage 
Henry Czehura 

Bernard Kershaw, Sr. 
Karen Mayo 

 



GET IN TOUCH 

ST. JEANNE JUGAN PARISH OFFICES 

860-973-1717 
Holy Family Church (9am-4pm Mon-Fri) 

23 Simon Road, Enfield, CT 06082 
860-741-7411 (fax) 

St. Bernard Church (9am-3pm Mon-Thurs, 
9am-12pm Fri) 

426 Hazard Avenue, Enfield, CT 06082 
860-749-6456 (fax) 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Fr. John Golas, Pastor 
pastor@sjjenfield.org 

Fr. Mathew Kappalumakkel, 
Parochial Vicar 

fr.kappalumakkel@sjjenfield.org 

Deacon Vincent Motto  

BUSINESS MANAGER 

Loida Hilliard 
businessmgr@sjjenfield.org  

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 

Kacey Violette (HF), Administrative Assistant 

admin@sjjenfield.org 

Sally Siemionko (SB), Administrative Assistant 
sbadmin@sjjenfield.org 

ST. BERNARD SCHOOL 

Charlene Mongillo, Principal 
principal@sbsenfield.org 

860-745-5275 
www.sbsenfield.org 

LITTLE ANGELS PRESCHOOL 

Leesa Wallburg, Administrative Assistant 

lwallburg@sbsenfield.org 
860-745-6135 

www.mylittleangelspreschool.com 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Patricia Keck, Coordinator of  
Religious Education 

cre.reled@sjjenfield.org 
860-745-7770 or 860-749-2993 

Nancy Marco, 
Administrative Assistant, Grades 1-8  

office.reled@sjjenfield.org 

Karen Zeni, Confirmation Assistant 
office.confirm@sjjenfield.org 

860-741-3307 

MUSIC 

Beth Surapine, Director of Music (SB) 
860-749-6801 

Diane Lautier, Contemporary Choir (HF)  
860-989-5448  

Michael Dunning, Organist (HF)  
contact the rectory at Holy Family Church 

PRO-LIFE  

Al and Donna Doyker 
860-749-6203 or 860-463-7826 

lizack2000@cox.net 

WEEKEND MASSES IN THE  
ARCHDIOCESE OF HARTFORD 

Parishes are open for the public celebration of weekend Masses, provided that no more 
than a total of 200 socially distanced persons are present at a given Mass in keeping  
with the updated limitation set by the State of Connecticut, which went into effect on  
October 8th.  All previously set requirements will still be observed during both weekday 
and weekend Masses.  This includes the wearing of masks while in church and the  
limitation on singing, which may be done by a cantor but will not include participation by 
the congregation. 

The dispensation from the Sunday obligation granted to all Catholics of the Archdiocese 
of Hartford by Archbishop Leonard P. Blair extends through Saturday, November 28th.  
The elderly, the sick, those who care for someone who is vulnerable, or those who are 
fearful or anxious are encouraged not to attend or feel obligated to attend at this time.    

Live-streamed Masses, both daily and weekend, will continue on our website 
(sjjenfield.org) so that those who cannot attend will be able to participate and remain 
connected with the parish. 

If you decide to attend Mass, please be charitable by protecting others and yourself.  
Please read and follow the guidelines below. 

• If you or someone in your household is ill, especially with fever or flu-like  
symptoms or conjunctivitis, please do not enter the church. 

• At all times, including entering and exiting the church, practice social  
distancing by staying at least 6 feet from people who do not live in  
your household. 

• You must wear a face mask or cloth face covering.  The proper way to wear 
the mask effectively is to have the mask cover both your nose and mouth. 

• Do not shake hands with others. 

• Use hand sanitizers. 

• Do not congregate to socialize before or after Mass. 

PLEASE TAKE PRECAUTIONS TO STAY SAFE AND HEALTHY FOR YOURSELF,  
YOUR FAMILY, AND YOUR FELLOW PARSHIONERS. 

WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA 
“Be an American Worth Fighting For” 

 

There are approximately 1,500 veterans laid to rest at St. Patrick’s Cemetery on King Street 
here in Enfield.  It is the goal of the American Legion John Maciolek Unit 154 Auxiliary to 
remember and honor every veteran in St. Patrick’s Cemetery by placing a wreath at their 
final resting place.  You can help them reach their goal by contacting Marlene Hoginski at 
860-749-2393 to sponsor a wreath.  The cost for each wreath is only $15.00.  The American 
Legion John Maciolek Unit 154 Auxiliary will host this year’s ceremony on December 19th 
at 12 pm.  The ceremony will take place at St. Patrick’s Cemetery, King Street, Enfield and 
the public is invited to attend. 

The inspiration for this year’s theme came from a keynote address made by Staff Sgt. Daniel 
Strong during the 2018 escort to Arlington welcome stop at Montachusett Regional  
Vocational Technical School (Monty Tech) located in Fitchburg, Mass. 

The American Legion John Maciolek Unit 154 Auxiliary and Wreaths Across America 
thanks you in advance for helping in their mission to Remember, Honor and Teach by 
sponsoring a wreath for a veteran’s final resting place.  For more information visit: 
www.wreathsacrossamerica.org.  

mailto:businessmgr@sjjenfield.org
mailto:lwallburg@sbsenfield.org
http://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org


ST. JEANNE JUGAN PARISH SUPPORT 
“Happy House” is a free-will collection taken up at Holy Family 
Church to fund construction of simple, sturdy houses in Haiti 
through the Haitian Health Foundation.  A limited supply of gift 
cards for Dunkin Donuts, Big Y, Stop and Shop, and Shop Rite  
are available at the St. Bernard Rectory.  Proceeds will go to  
St. Bernard School.  

Please note the weekly and online amounts represent the  
combined totals from Holy Family Church and St. Bernard Church. 

THANK YOU to all those who mail their  
weekly offertory to the rectory office. 

WEEKLY: $7,239 

ONLINE: $2,496 

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY: $160  

HAPPY HOUSE: $120 

Please consider making your weekly offertory online.  Visit  
sjjenfield.org or go to https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/4536 

to learn more. 

 

FIND MORE NEWS AND PHOTOS              DOWNLOAD OUR PARISH APP BY TEXTING THE WORD 

ON OUR PARISH FACEBOOK PAGE.                    APP TO 88202 AND FOLLOW THE INSTRUCTIONS. 

 

https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/4536



